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The Brazilian Clergy Leadership Conference (BCLC) hosted its monthly "Café BCLC" gathering on June 

14, 2025, at the Family Federation headquarters in Brazil. 

 

The gathering brought together leaders from the Family Federation for World Peace and Unification, 

Christian clergy, and distinguished guests for meaningful dialogue and strengthened fellowship. 

 

 
 

Notably, pastors who had attended the Cheon Won Gung Cheonil Sanctum Entrance Ceremony on April 

13 shared powerful testimonies of the profound grace and inspiration they experienced during their visit 

to Korea. 

 

Through these heartfelt reflections, they expressed deepened understanding of and greater empathy 

toward the Family Federation. 

 

Marcelo Diógenes da Silva, President of BCLC, presented the organization's vision and outlined future 

initiatives, encouraging ongoing collaboration and active engagement from all members. The gathering 

concluded with participants experiencing a renewed sense of unity and shared commitment to their 

common purpose. 

 


